On Mar 24, 2021, at 9:07 AM, Christopher Coulter <chmaco8@gmail.com> wrote:
﻿
Good Morning Bexley City Leaders,
 
I am the owner of 1039 Vernon Rd. and I am in need of your immediate assistance. Late Monday night a port-a-potty was placed beside my home in South Bexley. In the attached pictures you will see that it is on my property, and no less than 5 feet from my living room window. Our bedroom is right above this location as well.
 
As there was no direct communication with me or my wife that the port-a-potty would be placed here, I am left to assume that it is part of the ongoing Vernon Rd Street and water main project.
 
I have contacted and left messages with both, the Bexley City Engineer ((614) 949-8102)) and DiGioia-Suburban, LLC  ((440) 237-1978 ext. 225 (Mia Davis, Project Manager)), but have not yet received a call back.
 
For this to be dropped on our property without warning, at 10pm on a Monday night is completely unacceptable. While I understand the workers need a facility to use while working, there must be another suitable location. My family should not be greeted with a port-a-potty when we open our living room shades or have to hear the constant slam of the door as we sit on our patio 10 feet away.  
 
I would ask you to please assist me in my effort in having this port-a-potty relocated. Having it moved to the alley behind the homes of me and my neighbors would be a far better solution and only a few more feet for the workers to walk.
 
Thank you,
--
Christopher M. Coulter
chmaco8@gmail.com
216.965.7768
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